中央銀行所屬中央印製廠 107 年新進人員聯合甄試試題中央造幣廠

甄試類別:分類職位-全

共同科目2:英文

--作答注意事項--

- ① 應考人須按編定座位入座,作答前應先檢查答案卡(卷)、測驗入場通知書號碼、桌角 號碼、應試科目是否相符,如有不同應立即請監試人員處理。使用非本人答案卡(卷) 作答者,不予計分。
- ② 答案卡(卷)須保持清潔完整,請勿折疊、破壞或塗改測驗入場通知書號碼及條碼,亦 不得書寫應考人姓名、測驗入場通知書號碼或與答案無關之任何文字或符號。
- ③ 本試題本為雙面,共100分,答案卡(卷)每人一張,不得要求增補。未依規定劃記答案卡(卷),致讀卡機器無法正確判讀時,由應考人自行負責,不得提出異議。
- ④ 選擇題限用2B鉛筆作答。請按試題之題號,依序在答案卡(卷)上同題號之劃記答案 處作答,未劃記者,不予計分。欲更改答案時,請用橡皮擦擦拭乾淨,再行作答, 切不可留有黑色殘跡,或將答案卡(卷)汙損,也切勿使用立可帶或其他修正液。
- ⑤ 考試結束,試題本及答案卡(卷)務必繳回,未繳回者該科以零分計算。

壹、單選題【共 45 題, 每題 2 分, 共 90 分】

一、字彙與片語測驗【請依照句子前後文意,選出最適當的答案】

| 1. | The Statue of Liber | rty in New York Harbor | is a of freedom. | |
|-----|-----------------------|---------------------------|--------------------------|--------------------------------|
| | (A) pinch | (B) symbol | (C) retirement | (D) sprinkle |
| 2. | Many people | believed that trees and | weeds do not blossom. | |
| | (A) graciously | (B) restlessly | (C) mistakenly | (D) fortunately |
| 3. | Lisa's bad at | dinner made everyone ı | ipset. | |
| | (A) elements | (B) exquisite | (C) employment | (D) etiquette |
| 4. | In Taiwan, using e | lectronic devices is pro- | hibited on domestic fli | ghts because it with |
| | the communication | between the pilots and | the control tower. | |
| | (A) interferes | (B) activates | (C) occupies | (D) eliminates |
| 5. | The rise of oil price | es made scientists search | h for new energy resour | ces to oil. |
| | (A) apply | (B) replace | (C) inform | (D) persuade |
| 6. | During the discussi | on, all the students pres | sented their ideas | _ • |
| | (A) in turn | (B) in season | (C) in case | (D) in charge |
| 7. | Most business peop | ple carry their laptops v | when going on business | because they are light and |
| | · | | | |
| | (A) disposable | (B) portable | (C) inquisitive | (D) recyclable |
| 8. | PayPal supports on | line money transfers ar | nd an electror | nic alternative to traditional |
| | paper methods like | checks and money orde | ers. | |
| | (A) compares to | (B) relates to | (C) serves as | (D) persists in |
| 9. | Without much cont | act with the outside wo | rld for many years, John | found many technological |
| | inventions to | o him. | | |
| | (A) natural | (B) common | (C) foreign | (D) objective |
| 10. | The electronic file | of the Graduates Survey | y can also be from | "ME Global Webpage". |
| | (A) detached | (B) recessed | (C) assessed | (D) accessed |
| 11. | Many young people | e enjoy going on a shop | ping on Sing | les' Day (Double 11). |
| | (A) catalog | (B) expansion | (C) miracle | (D) spree |
| 12. | Employers now ha | ve to at leas | t 6% of an employee's | wages to a central pension |
| | fund. | | | |
| | (A) contribute | (B) distribute | (C) attribute | (D) substitute |
| 13. | With the help of _ | (aircraft with | out pilots), farmers can | now have an eye on their |
| | crops. | | | |
| | • | | | |

| 14. | LINE, the Korean-Ja emotions. | apanese message app, | has a ton of | _ for users to express |
|-----|---|-----------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|
| | (A) stickers | (B) selfies | (C) thrillers | (D) jokers |
| 15. | Fans of Harry Potter | cannot wait to see th | e newly released movie | e Fantastic Beasts: The |
| | Crimes of Grindelwa | <i>ald</i> . It is the | to Fantastic Beasts and | nd Where to Find Them |
| | (2016). | | | |
| | (A) serial | (B) sequel | (C) trend | (D) resume |
| 16. | During the election others are against it. | campaign, some candid | dates are buildir | ng nuclear power plant; |
| | (A) in place of | (B) in terms of | (C) in search of | (D) in favor of |
| 二、 | 文法測驗【請在下列 |]各題中,選出最適當 | 的答案】 | |
| 17. | They have the c | apital nor the skill to sta | art up a business. | |
| | (A) none | (B) neither | (C) either | (D) or |
| 18. | For the computer syst | em to be properly | , our staff went thro | ough a training program. |
| | (A) implement | (B) implementing | (C) implemented | (D) to implement |
| 19. | The conductor used s | signals to let the music | ians when to p | play various parts of the |
| | song. | | | |
| | (A) to know | (B) know | (C) knowing | (D) knew |
| 20. | We don't mind who d | oes it it is done. | | |
| | (A) so far as | (B) so long as | (C) as well as | (D) for all that |
| 21. | Fortunately, the more | you write, the more | _ and enjoyable writing | becomes. |
| | (A) rewarded | (B) reward | (C) to reward | (D) rewarding |
| 22. | If you like our general earliest convenience. | al approach, I would be | happy to discuss the de | etails with you your |
| | (A) at | (B) for | (C) with | (D) on |
| 23. | Donald Trump | a millionaire by the | e time he was thirty year | s old. |
| | (A) has become | (B) was become | (C) will become | (D) had become |
| 24. | With a little more | luck, the Lamigo Mor | nkeys the ga | ame, but they got beat |
| | yesterday. | | | |
| | (A) had won | (B) could win | (C) should win | (D) could have won |
| 25. | Not only f | From tens of thousands | of downloadable ringto | ones, but these ringtones |
| | are also starting to co | mpete with traditional n | nusic. | |
| | (A) can you choose | (B) you can choose | (C) can choose you | (D) did you choose |

| 26. | Timber in the forests is (A) to have been | now labeled (B) been | with QR codes to preve (C) being | ent illegal logging. (D) having |
|-------|---|----------------------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| = 、 | 克漏字測驗【請依照段 | | . , . | (- / |
| | 7至30題為題組 | | () 出 (V) 日 水 A | |
| | <u> </u> | . 1 .1 .11 .6 | | |
| | • | • | lying cars which people | • |
| | dings. If this happens, t | - | - | |
| popi | ular, and space shuttles | will take people _28_ o | exciting vacations to th | e Moon. I believe that |
| mos | t houses will be enviro | onmentally friendly as | we'll only use alternat | tive sources of energy |
| 29 | 9 wind and solar power | er. In the future, I think | robots will30 mos | st of our housework, so |
| life | will be easier. | | | |
| | | | | |
| 27. | (A) at the bottom of | (B) in relation to | (C) on top of | (D) with reference to |
| 28. | (A) on | (B) by | (C) with | (D) in |
| 29. | (A) as | (B) like | (C) what | (D) for |
| 30. | (A) make | (B) take | (C) do | (D) get |
| | • | ` ' | ` ' | . , , |
| 第3 | 1至34題為題組 | | | |
| | According to Article 13 | 3 of the Central Bank of | of the Republic of Chin | a, 31 banknotes |
| and c | oins are those notes an | | - | |
| | 2 in total: NT\$100, | • | | |
| | otes have special built | | | |
| | - | • | - | - |
| | derations, special attent | - | _ | - |
| • | olize. The images chose | | - | and34 fauna in |
| order | to reflect the country's h | istorical heritage and ho | opes for the future. | |
| | | | | |
| 31. | (A) appealing | (B) circulating | (C) originating | (D) triggering |
| 32. | (A) oppositions | (B) distributions | (C) substitutes | (D) denominations |
| 33. | (A) counterfeiting | (B) isolation | (C) inspiration | (D) scattering |
| 34. | (A) enormous | (B) optional | (C) indigenous | (D) industrious |

四、閱讀測驗【下列三篇短文,請根據上下文,選出最適當的答案】

第35至37題為題組

Homemade Pancake Recipe

Ingredients: 2 eggs, 1.5 cups of flour, 10g raw sugar, 1 cup of milk, 40g melted butter

Instructions: (1)Mix flour and sugar in a bowl.

- (2)Beat the egg and then pour milk a little at a time. Keep stirring until the mixture is smooth.
- (3)Add butter in a hot pan, and then put 2/5 cup measures in each pancake.
- (4)When large bubbles form on the surface, flip the pancakes over until lightly golden on the other side.
- (5)Transfer pancakes to a plate and sprinkle with maple syrup if desired.
- 35. Which of the following is added to the mixture last?
 - (A) Egg
- (B) Milk
- (C) Flour
- (D) Sugar

- 36. When should you turn the pancake upside down?
 - (A) Until the mixture is smooth.
- (B) Until the sides turn lightly golden.

(C) When the butter melts.

- (D) When bubbles form on the surface.
- 37. What can the maple syrup be used as?
 - (A) A topping
- (B) A dessert
- (C) A side dish
- (D) A crust

第38至40題為題組

No trip to the Netherlands is complete without a visit to Maastricht, a lovely city in the south. Unlike the rest of the country, the area around Maastricht is quite hilly with low mountain passes. You won't find windmills here, but you will find beautiful architecture, delightful food, and friendly people who speak several languages.

Founded in 50 B.C., Maastricht is the Netherlands' oldest city. Its ancient walls and towers can best be viewed while enjoying a boat ride on the Maas River, which divides the city into two main districts. Because of Maastricht's strategic location, it has had to defend itself against armies many times over the years. Yet it has never suffered severe damage, so its old sites are still intact.

For a unique experience, take a tour of the St. Pietersberg Caves. The caves were created when rocks were dug out of Maastricht's hills long ago and used for building purposes. During a tour, you can learn about the many different purposes the caves have served over the years. You can also see a chapel and painting on the walls, and learn why the cool caves are ideal for growing mushrooms.

- 38. Why are there no windmills in Maastricht?
 - (A) Because of all the ancient battles
- (B) Because the city is in the south
- (C) Because of the hills and valleys
- (D) Due to all the caves and towers
- 39. What has happened to Maastricht frequently in the past?
 - (A) It has suffered from destruction.
- (B) It has come under military attack.
- (C) Its buildings have burned down.
- (D) Its old sites have had caves.
- 40. What is special about the chapel mentioned in paragraph three?
 - (A) Mushrooms are cultivated there.
- (B) It provides service for visitors.

(C) It is underground.

(D) It serves as farmland.

第41至45題為題組

To become a productive citizen, you'll need to find work after you finish school. For that, you will need to obey the conventions of job interviews. Without the right preparation, finding a job can be a stressful and frustrating experience, especially in English-speaking countries.

In order to find employment opportunities, there are several places you can look. Most newspapers have a "want ads" section that lists job openings in your local area. You may need to buy newspapers from other parts of the country or even the world if you want to work elsewhere. Alternatively, you can go to an employment agency, which can find you jobs in clerical and technical industries. In addition, the Internet is a new and powerful job source. Some websites list jobs by field and location, and many companies show new positions on their web pages.

No matter how you find a job, you'll probably have to go on a job interview. Most employers have expectations about how you'll look and act when they first meet you. They'll expect that you will bring a resume that describes your prior work experiences and education. You will have to dress in your best clothing: a suit and necktie for men, and a skirt and blouse for women. Finally, your interviewer will expect you to address him or her cordially, using "ma'am" or "sir" when you answer questions. It's probably also a good idea to find out relevant information about a company beforehand if you want them to hire you.

There are, of course, exceptions to these rules. Many creative or scholarly fields don't require the same level of formality. But it is always safest to prepare for every possibility if you want to seem professional.

- 41. What kinds of jobs often don't have much formality?
 - (A) Banking and business fields
- (B) Law and writing jobs
- (C) Advertising and scholarly fields
- (D) Medical and hospital jobs

| 42. | What should your resume tell an employer? | |
|-----|--|--|
| | (A) Your work experiences and education | (B) Your education and perspection |
| | (C) All the jobs you plan to have in your life | (D) Your prior work and references |
| 43. | How should you address your interviewer? | |
| | (A) You should call him "pal" or "friend". | |
| | (B) You should never address your interview. | |
| | (C) You should ask him what his first name is. | |
| | (D) You should either say "ma'am' or "sir". | |
| 44. | According to the article, what is something that | at you should NOT do during a job interview? |
| | (A) Address your interviewer cordially. | (B) Always bring a resume with you. |
| | (C) Always wear comfortable clothing. | (D) Show that you know about the company. |
| 45. | Why is the Internet a good place to look for job | bs? |
| | (A) Many companies have web pages that list | jobs. |
| | (B) Technical industries only put jobs on the In | nternet. |
| | (C) It is cheaper to use than a newspaper. | |
| | (D) It has an international "want ads" section. | |
| 貳、 | 多重選擇題【共 5 題,每題 2 分,共 10 | 分】 |
| 每題 | 夏有5個選項,其中至少有2個是正確的選項, | 請將正確選項劃記在答案卡之「答案區」。 |
| 各是 | 夏之選項獨立判定,所有選項均答對者,得2 | 分;答錯1個選項者,得1.2分;答錯2個選 |
| 項者 | 皆,得0.4分;所有選項均未作答、答錯3個(含 | 含)以上選項者,該題以零分計算。 |
| 46. | Choose the statements that are grammatically a | and semantically correct. |
| | (A) I would appreciate if you could send me th | ne sample by June 15. |
| | (B) I regret to inform you that the items you or | dered are out of stock at the moment. |
| | (C) Thanks to you for reply my letter right awa | ny. |
| | (D) I value your business and look forward to | continue to serve you in the future. |
| | (E) If I can be of any assistance in the future, p | please do not hesitate to contact me. |
| 47. | How do you say "50,000,000,000" in English? | |
| | (A) five hundred million | (B) fifty billion |
| | (C) fifty thousand million | (D) five hundred billion |
| | (E) fifty trillion | |
| 48. | Please your seat to the elder, the | he pregnant, the disabled and baby-holding |
| | passengers. | |
| | | |
| | (A) donate (B) offer | (C) permit |
| | (A) donate (B) offer (D) take (E) yield 第6頁,共 | |

| 49. | President Tsai, TSMC founder Morris Chang flew out to Papua New Guinea | | | |
|-----|--|------------------------|---|--|
| | attend the 2018 APEC Economic Leaders' Med | eting. | | |
| | (A) Representing | (B) In response to | | |
| | (C) Being short for | (D) On behalf of | | |
| | (E) Running for | | | |
| 50. | "Without the sun, we couldn't live on the Earth | " | " | |
| | (A) But for the sun, we couldn't live on the Ear | rth. | | |
| | (B) If it were not for the sun, we couldn't live of | on the Earth. | | |
| | (C) We could haven't lived on the Earth if there | e is no sun. | | |
| | (D) Were it not for the sun, we couldn't live on | the Earth. | | |
| | (E) If there had not been for the sun, we could | n't live on the Earth. | | |



中央銀行所屬中央印製廠 107 年新進人員聯合甄試答案

甄試類別:分類職位-全

共同科目2:英文



壹、單選題【共 45 題, 每題 ² 分, 共 90 分】

| 1 | 2 | 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 | 10 |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|
| В | С | D | A | В | A | В | С | C | D |
| 11 | 12 | 13 | 14 | 15 | 16 | 17 | 18 | 19 | 20 |
| D | A | В | A | В | D | В | C | В | В |
| 21 | 22 | 23 | 24 | 25 | 26 | 27 | 28 | 29 | 30 |
| D | A | D | D | A | С | C | A | В | С |
| 31 | 32 | 33 | 34 | 35 | 36 | 37 | 38 | 39 | 40 |
| В | D | A | С | В | D | A | С | В | С |
| 41 | 42 | 43 | 44 | 45 | | | | | |
| С | A | D | C | A | | | | | |

貳、多重選擇題【共 5 題,每題 2 分,共 10 分】

| 46 | 47 | 48 | 49 | 50 |
|----|----|----|----|-----|
| BE | ВС | BE | AD | ABD |